
 

 
                                                                                           

                                                                                         February 2019 
To our faithful supporters, 
 
Canvassing the country- The end of last month and beginning of 
this one Bro. Nick, his boys, and I partnered up to sow the Word of 
God in a city just north of the capitol, Sofia. We also canvassed the 
surrounding villages nearby. God blessed us with good weather 
and strength to pass out 12,400 portions of the Word. This past 
Friday Alyssa, Chris, and I met up with them again to canvass 8 
more villages north of us.  It’s a long term goal to canvass the 
entire country but little by little we are getting to it. Around 687 
villages and 92 cities so far. We don’t have much time to reach 
people. Recently Kensey, our oldest daughter, told me she read 
that Bulgaria has the fastest shrinking population in Eastern 
Europe. Nevertheless we rejoice in what God is doing here.  
 
Karnobat- Services have been going well with an increase in 
attendance. Most Sunday mornings now the place is full and on 
Thursday evenings there have been more people also. This Sunday 
2/10 we had a baby dedication service. The family of the child 
dedicated have been through some difficulties recently that have 
in the process made their faith stronger. Dobri is not getting any 
better. This man gave his life to Christ last summer and his family 
attests to the change in him; but he will see his Lord and Saviour 
soon unless the Lord intervenes. Josh, Acen, (young man from our 
church) and I went to visit and have prayer with him today. He is 
very weak now. His wife is to the point that she would rather let 
him go than see him suffer any longer. She, Tinka, and their 
daughter, Paula, have been faithful to church. Their son, Ruse, 
hasn’t come to services yet; but I have talked to him at their place. 
Please pray for them. 
 
Bulgaravo- Please pray for Ivanka. She recently read some gospel 
material that has her considering the seriousness of her soul. I told 
her that it is a fearful thing to fall into the hands of the living God, 
especially if you don’t know Him. I’ve spoken to her on other 
occasions but this time was clearly an open door to encourage her 
to seek the Lord. Thank you to all that make it possible for us to 
serve here! 
                                                               The Kessler Family- all 8 of us 


